
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Good afternoon and welcome to this week’s parent bulletin. 
 
Year 8 Ambassador Selection 
The first wave of this year's Year 8 Ambassadors has now been selected. The standard of their 
applications was very high and their selection was (as agreed) linked to endorsements by our Emmanuel 
Middle School staff .   Applicants who may have initially fallen short - have been given individual targets 
to meet and I look forward to appointing further Ambassadors in the New Year.   
 
I am always proud to see our Year 8 pupils representing our school so well and being prepared to take on 
the duties and challenges presented to them. I’d like to congratulate Lewie Waters and Maisie Wyatt who 
have been appointed ‘Lead Ambassadors’.  I’m confident that they will flourish in their roles.  
 
Our pupils are now several weeks into their current topics and learning habits are well embedded - here 
is a snapshot of current learning from across the year groups. 
 
Year 8 English 
 
In Y8 English we are currently studying non-fiction texts and poetry. As part of the curriculum, we have 
been looking at the conventions of newspaper report writing, and editing and revising our writing skills 
accordingly. This week we have composed an article about deforestation in the UK and have been 
looking to make improvements to our work, just like an editing desk. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Y7 Maths 
 
In Year 7 Maths we are moving on from looking at linear and non-linear sequences to start the work on 
algebraic notation.  This work has started with function machines and understanding the vocab of ‘input’, 
‘function’ and ‘output’ and the conventions of writing the 4 operations in algebra. 
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Y6 Art 
People in Action - inspired by the Artist 
Keith Haring. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Y5 Humanities 
 
In Year 5 Humanities we have 
been starting our journey looking 
at the broad theme of ‘power’ by 
exploring the ancient Greek city 
states of Sparta and Athens. The 
children have been developing 
their map work skills whilst also 
learning about democracy and 
identifying similarities and 
differences between two 
locations. 
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NSPCC workshops 
The School is participating in the NSPCC’s 
Speak out. Stay safe. Programme this term. 
Speak out. Stay safe. is a programme for children 
aged 5-11 which aims to help children 
understand abuse in all its forms and to 
recognise the signs of abuse. Children are taught 
to speak out if they are worried, either to a safe 
adult or Childline. This child friendly programme 
is aligned with the curriculum and consists of an 
age appropriate virtual assembly that was 
delivered to all pupils in KS2 by NSPCC 
volunteers on Tuesday this week followed by face 
to face workshops for children in Year 6 today.  
The content was delivered in an engaging and 
interactive way with the help of the NSPCC 
mascot Buddy. If you would like to know more 
about the Speak out. Stay safe. programme visit 
www.nspcc.org.uk/speakout. 
 
 
 
 
Meet the tutor evening 
Working closely with families is an important part of our success at Emmanuel and our tutors are looking 
forward to meeting parents of their tutees on our ‘meet the tutor’ evening which will be on Wednesday 
11th October.  This will be a face-to-face meeting (as opposed to the video meeting for subject parents’ 
evenings later in the year) and further details about how to book your slot will be provided in the near 
future. 
 
All that is left is to wish you all a great weekend and we look forward to seeing everyone back on Monday 
morning. 
 
Mr Rob Christopher and Mr Alister Barker 
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